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Email: helen.adams@annecto.org.au
The Human Rights Commission
Via email disabdis@humanrights.gov.au
With reference to the application by recent application made by Village Roadshow, Greater Union, Hoyts and Reading Cinemas requesting exemption from the Disability Discrimination Act for a period of two and a half years.

The Western Region Disability Network (WRDN) is a network of individuals with a disability, their carers/families, service providers, professional staff and community from across the 14 Local Government Areas that make up Melbournes Western and Northern suburbs. Membership is open to all ages and all disabilities. The WRDN currently has over 950 members.

The WRDN strenuously objects to this application on the basis that the cinema chains are discriminating against the full inclusion of people with a range of disabilities as well as those who are older citizens. The State and Federal Governments all have legislation and policy statements that mandate full community inclusion. How can this be achieved if one of the major sources of social recreation is not accessible to a large percentage of the population? 
Captions, hearing loops etc should already be available in every cinema across Australia. The cinemas should not only have to comply but should do this willingly because it makes good business sense – there are many people with a disability in the community. They should remember that if one member of the family, group or organisation cannot attend then it’s a number of ticket sales that have been lost. 

I would be pleased to discuss this in more detail if this is helpful to the inquiry

Yours sincerely

Helen Adams

Executive Officer Western Region Disability Network







